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PASTORAL STAFF 

Most Reverend Robert E. Guglielmone 

     (Bishop of Charleston) 

Pastor:  Rev. Arnulfo Jara Galvez 

Senior Parochial Vicar:  Rev. Derrick Sneyd 

Permanent Deacons:  James Moore, Jerry White,

 Kurt Herbst, Joseph Keating 

Director of Faith Formation:  Sarah Runko 

Director of RCIA:  Sister Colie Stokes, SSMN 

Director of Liturgical Music:  Allyson Moring 

Director of Youth Ministry:  Chelsea Moore 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

Adm. Assist.:  Lori Roberson 

Adm. Assist. (Spanish):  Patricia Mochizuki 

Adm. Assist. (Finance):  Theresa Sadler 

Office Assist. (Contributions): Marianna Williamson 

 

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 

Principal:  Kathy Murphy 

Assistant Principal:  Tina Moore 

 

MAINTENANCE STAFF 

Patrick Clarey 

 



 

THE HOMEBOUND AND HOSPI-

TALIZED:  Each month, the Weekly 

Bulletin will publish the names of 

persons who are in need of special 

prayer.  If you know of someone who 

should be listed, kindly call the Parish Office and in-

form us.  The first weekend of every month will list new 

requests.  This is because there are times when the per-

sons listed are well again and the callers forget to ask 

that their names be removed.  Bills Burns, Emma 

Carothers, John Carothers, Jim Cochran, Sandra Con-

don, Irene Copiozo, Mary Ann Cortez, Robin Dagostino, 

Emma Drawdy, Martha Fox, Anne Groover, Kathy 

Kirschner, Mary Elizabeth Limehouse, Miriam Moya, 

Odessa Oglesby, Pashika Oglesby, Jodie Parker, Joel 

Rivera, Jessie Simmons, Donald Smith, Gilda Walker, 

Damian Wofford, and George Young.   

 

*********************************************** 

 READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

 

Monday   Genesis (Genesis) 4:1-15, 25 

  Mark (Marcos) 8:11-13 

Tuesday  Genesis (Genesis) 6:5-8; 7:1-10 

  Mark (Marcos) 8:14-21 

Wednesday   Joel (Joel) 2:12-18 

  Matthew (Mateo) 6:1-18 

Thursday  Deuteronomy (Deuteronomio) 30:15-20 

  Luke (Lucas) 9:22-25 

Friday   Isaiah (Isaias) 58:1-9 

  Matthew (Mateo) 9:14-15 

Saturday      Isaias (Isaiah) 58:9-14 

  Luke (Lucas) 5:27-32 

Sunday   Genesis (Genesis) 9:8-15 

  Mark (Marcos) 1:12-15 

 

FLOWERS IN THE CHURCH are in loving 

memory of Meghan Elizabeth Corbett on the 

tenth anniversary of her death, February 15, 

with love from her Mom (Beth) and Larry, 

Matthew, Katie, and Emily. 

FLOWERS IN THE CHURCH ARE ALSO in loving 

memory of Alice D. Bolchoz (Birthday Anniv., Feb. 7) 

from Beth and Larry, Laurence and Melanie, Annie and 

Joel, her grandchildren and great-grandchildren.    

 

The SECOND COLLECTION this weekend is for the 

Bishop's Annual Appeal.   

MASSES FOR THE WEEK 

SUNDAY, February 14 

9:00 AM  JoAnn Bolchoz 

11:00 AM David Tezza 

1:30 PM  Spiritual & Material Welfare of the 

  Parish Comm. 

5:00 PM  Teresa Dinolfo 

MONDAY, February 15 

8:00 AM  Sister Andre Dembowski (living) 

TUESDAY, February 16 

8:00 AM  Brenda Kinard 

WEDNESDAY, February 17 

8:00 AM  Rose Kasprowski 

12:00 PM Philip Smith 

6:00 PM  Julie Hardy Santuk 

8:00 PM 

THURSDAY, February 18 

8:00 AM  Dorothy Bendt 

FRIDAY, February 19 

8:00 AM  Jeffrey Parker 

SATURDAY, February 20 

5:00 PM  Jewell DelMas 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays 3:30 - 4:30 PM 

WE WELCOME ALL NEWCOMERS AND VISITORS TO BLESSED SACRAMENT CHURCH.  If you would like to 

register at Blessed Sacrament, registration forms are available at the back of the church, in the parish office, or register 

online at blsac.org. 

 

It is our custom that statements testifying to the active, participating, contributing status of an individual be provided 

for those wishing to be sacramental sponsors, or to receive a sacrament.  We cannot issue such statements if you are not 

a registered and active member of Blessed Sacrament.  You must use the offertory envelopes provided to registered 

parishioners to verify your active status. 

 

BAPTISM:  Parents who wish to have their child/children baptized should contact the Parish Office.  A preparatory 

session is mandatory for the proper formation of parents and godparents.  You must be an active member at Blessed 

Sacrament (3 months min.). 

 

MARRIAGE:  Those wishing to enter into a sacramental marriage should contact the Parish Office at least six months 

prior to the intended date. 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION:  Preparations for the reception of these Sacraments are taken care of 

by the Office of Faith Formation.  Please call Sarah Runko at 843-509-0979. 

 

VISITING THE SICK:  Please inform the Parish Office should a relative/friend who is homebound/hospitalized need a 

pastoral visit or the Sacrament of Anointing.  A priest will attend to the Sacrament and, as needed, will arrange for Holy 

Communion to be brought to your loved one. 



 

  WHO IS A "REGISTERED AND ACTIVE" PARISHIONER? 

 

 

A "Registered and Active" family/individual is one who:  

1.Has been formally registered in the parish for at least 3 months.  

2.Participates in Worship through weekly attendance at a Sunday Mass.  

3.Uses the supplied Weekly Envelopes.  

4.Is involved in a Parish or School Ministry through the sacrificial giving of Time, Talent & Treasure.  

 

• If you give online, please turn in your empty envelopes weekly at Mass and check "I give online."  

• If you contribute periodically through the collection, please remember to put in envelopes weekly, even if 

empty, and mark "I attended Mass."  

• Contributions in cash can only be considered when presented in the parish envelope. 

• Multiple envelopes put in at a weekend Mass will be considered participation for that one Mass. 

 

IN THESE PANDEMIC TIMES  

 

*  we understand Mass attendance and the accompanying dispensation. Because of health concerns and the 

precaution of not attending Mass in person, if you are not attending Mass, please use Online Giving or mail 

envelopes to the Parish Office.  

 

*  if you are not attending Mass and do not mail envelopes to the parish office or use online giving, you will be 

considered a Non Active Parishioner.  With the lifting of pandemic dispensation when we are all able to 

celebrate weekend Mass openly, your weekly envelope, even if empty, must be placed in the Sunday collection 

basket. 

 

A "registered and active" parishioner of Blessed Sacrament Church may be entitled to a 

 REDUCED TUITION RATE AT BLESSED SACRAMENT CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

AND/OR BISHOP ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL. 

 

ATTENTION BISHOP ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL FAMILIES:  Please remember that being an active parishioner is 

needed to receive the BEHS reduced tuition rate for parishioners.  BEHS will be contacting the parish for verification of 

Active Status in the near future.  Please read the above parish criteria to be considered an active member of the 

parish, particularly during this pandemic. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 12472 

(BLESSED SACRAMENT CHARLESTON) 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

February 15 - Into the Breach by Zoom 7pm 

February 20 - Into the Breach in Hall 9:30am 

February 21 - Coffee & Donuts in Hall 10am 

February 26 - Fish Fry  4:30pm & Movie following 

   Stations of the Cross 

February 28 - Family Rosary 

 

Fish Fry Dates:  February 26 & March 26 

Movie Night:  February 26- Dreamworks "Prince of 

Egypt" 

Pancake Dinner:  March 12 - All dinners will be 

available to-go and for social distance dining. 

 

Charity of the month: Sisters of Charity of Our Lady of 

Mercy $250 

Knights of the month: Michael Martocchio 

Family of the month: Bill Ratliff Family 

 

The K of C now has links on their website, so you can 

pre-order and prepay for fish and meatless spaghetti 

meals.  View our website at  

https://kofc-blsac.weebly.com.   

 

 

PARISH CALENDAR 

 

SUNDAY: February 14 

6:15 PM Lifeteen - Parish Hall 

 

MONDAY:   February 15    Parish Office Closed 

6:00 PM Lector Group Meeting - Church 

7:00 PM Into the Breach via Zoom  

 

TUES:  February 16  

6:00 PM Spanish Baptism Class 

 

WED:  February 17    Ash Wednesday 

  Masses:  8am, 12pm, 6pm (English) 

  8pm (Spanish) 

 

THURS: February 18  

6:45 PM Cantor Practice 

 

FRIDAY: February 19  

6:30 PM Stations of the Cross - Church 

 

SATURDAY: February 20 

9:30 AM Into the Breach - Parish Hall 
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BLESSED SACRAMENT CATHOLIC SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
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The next RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation 

of Adults) class will held on Sunday, Feb. 

14, at 12:30pm via ZOOM.  The topic this 

week will be "Priesthood and Holy 

Matrimony".  For more information, please 

c o n t a c t  S i s t e r  C o l i e  S t o k e s  a t 

cstokes@charlestondiocese.org. 

 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS:  We are thankful to Mr. & 

Mrs. Matuskovic who make a monthly donation for the 

sanctuary lamp (in loving memory of Deputy Sheriff 

Joseph John Matuskovic).  

 

B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T 

SCHOOL RE-ENROLLMENT:  

Re-enrollment of current families 

at our parish school has started.  A packet was sent 

home with a re-enrollment form, tuition assistance 

form, and scholarship form.  Please note the turn-in 

dates.  After a verification of status as a parishioner is 

completed, an email will be sent to families to finish 

the re-enrollment process online.  Thank you for 

choosing Blessed Sacrament Catholic School! 

 

Our Parish LENTEN AND EASTER SCHEDULE has 

been mailed.  Please keep this in a prominent place.  

Blessings to us all as we start our Lenten journeys. 

 

Sister Colie will be leading the 

R O S A R Y  V I A  Z OO M  E A C H 

WEDNESDAY at 11:30 a.m. from 

February 24 thru March 24.  The 

meeting ID is 2189050332 and the passcode is rosary.  

40 DAYS TO GRACE AND GLORY:  Sign up for daily 

Lenten reflections at formed.org/lent.  FORMED has a 

simple Lenten plan for everyone to focus on the daily 

Mass readings: explanation and commentary provided 

by renowned scripture scholar Dr. Tim Gray.  It's 

simple; just sign up at formed.org/lent. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE WHO 

WERE RECENTLY BAPTIZED:  Stormy 

Bowlin son of James Lee Bowlin, II; and 

Forrest Lee Swoope son of Abigail Douds 

Patterson. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to Brett David Bole and 

Georgianna Louise Thompson Campbell, who were 

married on January 30, 2021. 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER 

IN PRAYER THE 

R E C E N T L Y 

DECEASED, especially 

Ernie Velte of Blessed 

Sacrament Parish and Jerry Burn of Blessed 

Sacrament Parish.   

 

Please be aware that there will be NO ADORATION 

ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 17TH (ASH 

WEDNESDAY).  Adoration will resume the following 

week. 

 

DID YOU KNOW THAT CATHOLIC 

COUNSELING SERVICES provides 

psychological services to adolescents, 

couples and adults.  For information, 

call Dr. Mara Calderon, a Licensed 

Clinical Psychologist, at 843-402-5417.  Services are 

confidential.   

 

ANNULMENTS:  Please contact 

parishioner Tim O'Connor for 

assistance at tjtoc945@hotmail.com or 

843-437-8069.  Please call on the 

weekend or after 5:00 p.m. during the 

week.  

 

ROSARY AT THE WEST ASHLEY 

PLANNED PARENTHOOD:  Please join 

Deacon Jerry Caoile, from Immaculate 

Conception Church in Goose Creek, who will lead the 

Rosary and prayers at the West Ashley Planned 

Parenthood at 1312 Ashley River Road (corner of Hwy 

61 and Fuseler) on Saturday, February 20, 2021 from 

8:00 - 9:00 a.m.  For information call Stephen Boyle at 

843-763-0681. 

 

SAVE THE DATE!  BOOGIE ON THE BLACKTOP … 

FUNDRAISER FOR BLESSED SACRAMENT 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL.  Get together with school and 

parish friends for fun, food, and fellowship!  Music 

provided by the East Coast Party Band.  Friday, April 

16, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.  Look for ticket info in future 

bulletins, at scbss.org, and the school's social media 

channels. 

 



 

LENT BEGINS IN A FEW DAYS … FEBRUARY 17 TO BE EXACT! 

� Lent is a 	me of prayer, penance and almsgiving (tradi	ons of the season).  The sign of ASHES reminds us of 

our human frailty and finiteness, that we are here in the world for a very short 	me. Experience has taught, and 

con	nues to teach, the transitory nature of life and this world. In our saner moments and in the words of faith, we 
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� In this holy and peniten	al 	me, let us give some thought and a$en	on to what really ma$ers ������ �	�����

ma$er of speech but a reality, the Kingdom of God. I must do the same too!  Make this Lent special. Show it in ac	on. 

In the recent mailing that went to all registered families, there was a page sugges	ng various good prac	ces for the 

���������������� ��������
�!read. Pick a couple of these sugges	ons or add your own … whatever. Prac	ce the same 

during the days of Lent. The resul	ng frame of mind and heart will be pleasing to you. A-er all, these good deeds are 

only extensions of God’s personal love for you. Put them into ac	on. Make Lent frui/ul … the result will be added 
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Fr. Derrick 
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AND THERE ARE OPINIONS … 
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reacts. A wise person once said: “to insist that one’s opinion is the standard by which all life func	ons is to project the 
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�	����������"����!Church) we do not have an op	on. This does not mean that there are never ‘opinions’ about 

God’s Word. The beauty is that, in the final analysis, God is the winner. He is in charge. This is His world. Gi-ed to us 

with the obliga	on to take care of it. How can one contradict the Word of God?�

� In the ma$er of ‘caring for the environment” the Church is not expressing an opinion. Our Holy Father, Pope 

Francis, in his encyclical LAUDATO SI (the La	n for PRAISE BE TO YOU) is not flippantly sta	ng an opinion; he is 

teaching about our responsibility to care for God’s crea	on. References to the Sacred Scriptures abound. It seems like 

our only op	on is to ��������
���������.������
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teaching is the result of wide consulta	on, understanding and prayer before the final print is circulated. Oh yes, one 

can s	ll have an ‘opinion’ about the manner of expression (hopefully not the content). Leave seman	cs out, please. 
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� Care for the environment is not a Republican, Democra	c, Libertarian, Communist, Socialist or any such 

poli	cal ‘bent of mind’ issue. CARE FOR THE ENVIRONMENT IS NOT A POLITICAL ISSUE. May I add: by faith standards, 
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� (Moral responsibility = taking care of God’s gi� of crea�on is in line with the Mind of the Giver; not taking care of the 

gi� is just the opposite. Wouldn’t you like your gi�(s) to anyone to be appreciated and used well??? This is the least 

complicated explana�on I can offer at midnight. Good Night!) �

� The truth does not depend on one’s OPINION … no ma$er who the person is, what the person does, how the 

person thinks. The truth is objec	ve. The truth is not convenience. God is truth. His revealed Word is truth. And, as 

the saying goes, there are 	mes when THE TRUTH HURTS! �
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Fr. Derrick 



 



 

Oficina Parroquial 

Ministerio Hispano 

Lunes, miércoles y jueves de 8:30 a. m. - 2 p. m. 

Contacto: Patricia Mochizuki 

Teléfono: (843) 556-0801. Correo Electrónico: 

mmochizuki@charlestondiocese.org. 

 

Flores del Altar 

Si usted desea donar flores para el altar de la 

iglesia, por favor, llame a la oficina parroquial. 

Puede ser por una ocasión especial o simplemente 

como ayuda a la parroquia. 

Santo Rosario 

Todos los primeros sábados del mes a las 7 p.m. en 

la iglesia. 

Presentación de Niños 

Si desea presentar a su niño o niña ante Dios en la 

iglesia, por favor, anótese en la sacristía, una o dos 

semanas antes del domingo deseado. 

Quinceañeras 

Los padres interesados deben llamar a la oficina por 

lo menos 3 meses antes de la fecha estimada para 

obtener la información y hacer los arreglos. La 

quinceañera debe haber recibido la Confirmación. 

Servicios de Consejería Católica 

Se ofrecen servicios psicológicos para parejas, adultos 

y adolescentes. Para más información llame a la Dra. 

Mara Calderón, licenciada en psicología clínica: (843) 

402-5417. 

BLESSED SACRAMENT LES DA LA BIENVENIDA A TODAS LAS NUEVAS FAMILIAS Y VISITANTES 

¿Le gustaría inscribirse a la Parroquia Católica Blessed Sacrament? El formulario para registrarse en la 

parroquia se encuentra en la entrada principal de la iglesia, en la oficina parroquial y también en el sitio de 

internet, blsac.org. 

Bautismo 

Los padres que deseen bautizar a sus hijos deben ponerse en contacto con la Oficina Parroquial para hacer los 

arreglos. Una sesión preparatoria es obligatoria para los padres y padrinos. 

Matrimonio 

Aquellos con deseos de entrar al Sacramento del Matrimonio deben llamar o venir a la Oficina Parroquial al 

menos seis meses previos a la fecha deseada para la celebración. 

Visita a los Enfermos 

Actualmente, debido a las pautas de precaución ante el coronavirus, las visitas a enfermos siguen restringidas. 

Sagrada Primera Comunión y Confirmación  La preparación para la recepción de estos Sacramentos es llevada a 

cabo por el ministerio de la Formación en la Fe. La preparación de los adultos se ofrece a través del programa del 

Rito de Iniciación Cristiana para Adultos (RICA). 

 

Es nuestra práctica presentar una declaración que testifica el estado de miembro activo a aquellos que desean ser 

padrinos o desean recibir un sacramento. No podemos emitir tales declaraciones si usted no es un miembro activo 

de Blessed Sacrament. Para poder verificar su estado activo, debe usar en el ofertorio los sobres personalizados 

que se le suministran a los feligreses registrados en la parroquia. 

CONMEMORACIONES DE LA SEMANA 

 

Domingo 14: 6.º Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario; Día Mundial del 

� Matrimonio; Día de San Valen�n�

Lunes 15: Día de los presidentes (EE. UU.)�

Martes 16�

Miércoles 17: Miércoles de Ceniza �

Jueves 18�

Viernes 19�

Sábado 20�

Domingo siguiente: 1.

er 

Domingo de Cuaresma�

�

HORARIO DE MISAS 

Sábados: 5 p.m.�

Domingos: 9 a.m., 11 a.m., 1:30 (español) y 5 p.m.�

SACRAMENTO DE RECONCILIACIÓN 

Sábados: 3:30 � 4:30 p. m. (inglés)�

Domingos: 12:45 � 1:15 p. m. (español), exceptuando�

el úl%mo domingo del mes.�

Fuera de este horario, por favor, pedir cita en la oficina. �

� �


